Fort Street Pollinator Habitat Report July 2024

News

The big news: thanks to the City of Marietta and Smith's Stylecrete, we now have a safe staircase and a paved connector to the Harmar River Trail. No handrail yet, but a great improvement.

Upward Bound students from Washington State College of Ohio spent three hours at the habitat and the Maple Street butterfly garden as a community service project.

Volunteers from the community and the Marietta Community Foundation spent several hours clearing excess vegetation from the shrub border, the lower planting bed, and the future memorial garden.

Poison ivy has returned and, per Soil and Water Conservation guidelines, is being spot-treated with an approved herbicide.

The Girl Scouts' apple tree has apples.

We will be tabling Harmar Days again on Saturday, July 27.

This year's Rivers, Trails, and Ales Festival will include a walking tour of pollinator sites on Saturday, August 10, at 9:00 AM. It will start at RTA Fest headquarters in East Muskingum Park and includes the Tin Forest at ReSolve Studios, the Historic Harmar Bridge Company Butterfly Garden, the Fort Street Pollinator Habitat, and the Knox Park Butterfly Garden.

Needs

The habitat will have a table at Harmar Days on Saturday, July 27. I am sending out a volunteer sign-up sheet.

The original habitat plantings are (mostly) thriving without supplemental water, the shrub border and later plantings, not so much. We may want to reconfigure the drip irrigation system, which is in need of attention. Some of the drip lines have lost their end caps, and one line was accidentally cut by a volunteer removing cup plant and needs to be repaired.

Give the site's excellent soil, volunteer weeders are always welcome.
